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Minutes
Buckden Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 13th February at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1. In Attendance: Mr. G. Schofield (Chair), Ms. A. Peters, Mr. P. Breen, Mr. C. Clarke, Mr. T. Akrigg, 

Mr. T. Berry (Clerk)

District Councillor Mr. J. Roberts.
Apologies were heard from CC Mrs S. Marshall who was at a meeting in London, UK Advisory Forum on Ageing; a copy of their AGENDA (Newsletter) was presented. (ref: 7086)

2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.


These were presented as were the Minutes of the November Meeting.  They were accepted as a true record.

3.
Declaration of Interests.

No Councillor declared any pecuniary or personal interest in any item on the Agenda when invited. The result of which may have made a difference in the outcome as decisions or recommendations are being made.

4.
Matters arising.
4.1 
Mr. Peter Vetch was introduced by Mr. G. Schofield to speak on the work being done by the ‘Sustainability Working Group.’

Mr. Vetch highlighted that there were two aims of the group, these being, the short term and the second the long term needs for the school/area. They are concentrating initially on the short term needs. This would be to give positive publicity for the school; as we were approaching the anniversary of the ‘Save Our School Campaign’ (during February) parents with young children were to be invited to the school to sample the happy, caring environment that would be perfect for their offspring. Another project which it was felt would get some publicity from the local press was to have a lunch for all the older members of the community that were past pupils.


A website: upperwarfedale.org was in the process of being built. This would give an introduction to the Dales for people thinking of coming to live in the area. This would be advertised in estate agents to help them merchandise properties in the area by giving additional benefits about the area.

Local villages and hamlets had been asked to help by forwarding information about their particular area so everyone was now part of the websites construction.

‘The Dales’ television programme is to start screening again at the end of February so interest in the area and also ‘The Buckden Singers’ who feature in the programme will increase. Links from these websites will also link into the upperwharfedale.org one.

Mr. Vetch gave a demonstration of what the web site would look like and everyone thought what a professional, encompassing, informative web site he had built. 

Mr. Schofield thanked Mr. Vetch very much. 

4.2
Draft Village Plans. The Clerk displayed a few different styles but Mr. Roberts said there was one being recommended by CDC and it was felt that if all local Parish Councils used the same format, they would be easier to follow. Mr. Roberts will send the link through to the Clerk.

4.3
Road flooding problems at:

1)
Bridge at Hubberholme

2)
By Tanglewood entrance

3)
Oughtershaw

It was felt little had been done by the Council to alleviate these problems, Clerk asked to prompt Council.

4.4
Email – DC Mr. J. Roberts re: damage to road surface and walls. (ref: 7004 & 7006) – see above

Email – response to above from Councillor. (ref: 7005) – see above.
4.5
Village Notice Board made secure. Mr. P. Breen reported that the Board was satisfactory at the moment but when there is better weather further work will be carried out.
5.
Councillors Report.

Mr. Schofield invited DC Mr. J. Roberts for his report:

Mr. Roberts thanked Mr. Schofield. 

● He reported that the water supplies at Oughtershaw fell below the EEC standard which was why the new main was to be laid.

● CDC have asked Kelder Water to remove the wind turbines at Chelker reservoir.
● 57 new homes are to be erected on the old CDC site at Granville Street. This will include 22 affordable houses.
● CDC were working ‘behind the screens’ to ensure high speed broad band would be available in the area.
● The Budget for 2012/13 was nearly set and it was just a matter of deciding to freeze the current rates and by doing so receiving an £85,000 grant from Central Government.

● The boundary of the National Park was to be expanded to the north west. This would be to incorporate Howgill, Mallerstang and Wild Boar Fell. 

● Netherside Special Sch. is to close in July when the property will be put on the open market.
●The Planning Dept. has had an application from Long Ashes to enlarge the caravan site which would create the largest site in the Dales with the possibility to provide sites for 2000 people.

● An application has been made to create a sheep dog training kennel from a field barn in Starbotton, the dilemma here is caused by the possible change of use for the barn from agricultural use.
● Mr. Roberts felt an opportunity had been lost when an ex police house had come onto the market in Threshfield as this could have been purchased and then all emergency services could have utilised one facility.

● An application had been made to create another camp site in Kettlewell.

Mr. Schofield thanked Mr. Roberts.

6.
Finance.

6.1
HSBC – Community A/c details. (ref: 6988) – noted.

6.2
W. & R.M. Wilkinson - bill for salt & sand. (ref: 6991) – noted.

6.3
Horton Landscaping – cheque for balance sent. (ref: 6996) – noted.

6.4
Mazars – cheque for balance sent. (ref: 6997) – noted.

6.5
Email: NorthYorks – notification of payment for rent of quarry. (ref: 7017) – noted.

6.6
NYCC – Official notification of payment for lease on quarry. (ref: 7019) – noted.

6.7
Horton Landscaping – quotation for grass cutting 2012. (ref: 7035) – noted.
6.8
Mazars – Mary O’Mahoney letter, requesting payment for audited accounts and corresponding emails. (ref: 7074 & 7081) – Council aware problem, now resolved.
6.9
Invoice from Kettlewell Village Hall for hire of Main Hall. (ref: 7076) – Clerk to enquire as to why our Council are being charged when their visit was free.
6.10
Clerks remuneration June ’11 – Dec ’11. (ref: 7083) – cheque paid.
7.
Planning.
8.          Correspondence received.
8.1
Email: Chris Clark, Freya Hart, concern of state of road at Fleet Moss. (ref: 6986) - Minutes amended and signed.
8.2 Campaign to protect Rural England – Localism Bill. (ref: 6987) – noted.
8.3 Clerks & Councils Direct – Suppliers Guide & Yearbook. (ref: 6989) – noted.
8.4 YLCA – Craven Branch Meeting. (ref: 6990) – noted.
8.5 Amberol news 2012. (ref: 6992) – noted.
8.6 Clerk & Councils Direct – journal. (ref: 6993) – noted.
8.7 Email: CDC – Community Rights Workshop. (ref: 6994) – noted.
8.8 Email: Sustainable Gov – 19th Dec. 2011. (ref: 6995) – noted.
          Sustainable Gov – 22nd Dec 2011. (ref: 7000) – noted.
          Sustainable Gov – 10th Jan 2012. (ref: 7020) – noted.
          Sustainable Gov – 12th Jan. 2012. (ref: 7025) – noted.
          Sustainable Gov – 26th Jan. 2012. (ref: 7053) – noted.
8.9 Email: rsnonline – 19th Dec. 2011. (ref: 6988) – noted.
 

          rsnonline – 3rd Jan. 2012. (ref: 7003) – noted.


          rsnonline – 9th Jan. 2012. (ref: 7015) – noted.


          rsnonline – 16th Jan. 2012. (ref: 7036) – noted.


          rsnonline – 23rd Jan. 2012. (ref: 7044) – noted.


          rsnonline – 30th Jan. 2012. (ref: 7065) – noted.


          rsnonline – 6th Feb. 2012. (ref: 7073) – noted.
8.10 Email rsnonline – Govt. to review rural funding formula. (ref: 6998) 
8.11 Email: Yorkshire Water – Notice of planned closure of water treatment unit at Oughtershaw. 

(ref: 6999) – noted.
Yorkshire Water – Informing Yorkshire Water about poor state of Buckden to Hubberholme road to determine the possibility of resurfacing same and response. (ref: 7002) – noted.

          Yorkshire 
Water – Request to display laminated posters advertising ‘drop in meeting.’ 

           (ref: 7008) – noted.

           Yorkshire Water – Acknowledgement posters are now displayed. (ref: 7023) – noted.

           Yorkshire Water – Enquiry to determine neighbouring parish councils to invite. (ref: 7038)
           – noted.

           Yorkshire Water – Informing/acknowledging about other PCs welcome at ‘Drop In.’ (ref: 7041)

           – noted.


           Yorkshire Water – Informing display boards destroyed in wind. (ref: 7047) – noted.

           Yorkshire
Water – Copy of letter sent out PCs. (ref: 7051) – noted.
8.12 Email: YLCA – Localism Act Event. (ref: 7001) – noted.
8.13 Email: YLCA – Craven Branch Meeting. (ref: 7009) – noted.
8.14 Email: YLCA – The Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Beacons. (ref: 7010) Mr. Schofield considered that having beacons on his land would detract from other events being held in the locality.
8.15 Email: YLCA – Request to determine how our Council works with local community and voluntary sector groups. (ref: 7011) – noted.
8.16 SELRAP –‘Thank you’ letter for help given by Council to support the reopening of the Colne to Skipton railway. (ref: 7013) – noted.
8.17 Email: YLCA – Policy Practise Guidance Notes. (ref: 7014) – noted.
8.18 Email: YLCA – Info Note 9. (ref: 7016) – noted.
8.19 Email: Insigniauk – Jubilee Commemorative Items. (ref: 7018) – noted.
Email: Insignia – More of the above. (ref: 7069) – noted.
8.20 furniture@work – brochure. (ref: 7021 & 7079) – noted.
8.21 Email: CDC – Invitation to Chairman of Council to a Reception for Voluntary & Community Workers. Final reminder re: Community awards and the Jubilee Beacon Celebrations. (ref: 7022) – noted.
8.22 Email: YLCA – Alterations to Gratuity Arrangements for Parish Clerks. (ref: 7024) – noted.
8.23 The Yorkshire Dales Leader Programme & Newsletter. (ref: 7026) – noted.
Email: Iain Mann – LEADER call for Projects 2012. (ref: 7037) – noted.
8.24 Email: Public Sector Efficiency Expo. (ref: 7027) – noted.
8.25 Email: Rural Action Yorkshire – Community-led Planning Training. (ref: 7028) – noted.
8.26 Campaign to Protect Rural England – Planning Explained booklet. (ref: 7029) – noted.
8.27 ‘Country Air’ – newsletter of Rural Action Yorkshire. (ref: 7030) – noted.
8.28
Poster – ‘Hotspots’ – Campaigning for affordable warmth in the county of North Yorkshire. (ref: 7031) - displayed.

8.29
January ‘White Rose Update.’ (ref: 7032) - noted.

8.30
YLCA – Advice Note. (ref: 7033) – noted.
8.31
YLCA – Briefing Note – abolition of the current standards regime and implementation of a new system. (ref: 7034) - noted
8.32  
Email: Tackling Broken Britain 2012 Conference. (ref: 7039) - noted
Email: Reminder on above. (ref: 7052) - noted
8.33   
Email: SCPR Ltd. – Plain English Training Online. (ref: 7040) - noted
8.34  
Email: CC Mrs. S. Marshall giving information of progress of Upper Wharfedale Fast Broadband Project.    
(ref: 7042) – notices displayed.
8.35  
Email: YLCA – Clerk’s job at Hunmanby PC. (ref: 7043) - noted
8.36  
Email: CDC – Community News. (ref: 7045) - noted
8.37  
Email: One Stop Display – Street displays 2012 Jubilee and the Olympics. (ref: 7046) - noted
8.38  
Email: YLCA – Clerk’s job at Steeton with Eastburn PC. (ref: 7048) - noted
8.39  
Email: DC Mr. J. Roberts Concern over Boots decision to stop delivery of prescriptions via postal                                         service. (ref: 7049) Mr. Roberts thanked for his determined work to maintain this service.
             8.40
Email: Julie Orourke (Boots) – acknowledging concern and stating delivery service will continue. 

(ref: 7050) – see above.
8.41        Email: YLCA – Clerk’s job at Ecclesfield PC. (ref: 7054) – noted.
8.42
CDC – Advertising notices for Annual Parish Meeting. (ref: 7055) – to be used for our electors Meeting in May.
8.43      Campaign to shape where we live: a guide to neighbourhood planning. (ref: 7056) - noted
8.44  St. Michael and All Angels Church – informing of their increased costs for upkeep of church grounds.       As the church is a parish concern would the PC make a contribution? (ref: 7057) discussed by Council but sadly the monies from this year’s precept are already allocated. Clerk to advice Parish committee to re-apply prior to the December Council Meeting. 

8.45       Email: Govnet – Free to Attend Local Govt. Efficiency Event. (ref: 7058) – noted.
8.46  
Email: DC Mr. J. Roberts offering support over road closures for water works to Oughtershaw. 

             (ref: 7059) – noted.
8.47       Yorkshire Dales Green Lanes Alliance – Newsletter No. 18. (ref: 7060) – noted.
8.48
Email: Mr. P. Vetch request to address PC on the Sustainability Working Group. (ref: 7061) see 4.1.
8.48       Natural England – Lakes to Dales Landscape Designation Project. (ref: 7062) – noted.
8.49       Email: NALC – Localism Conference. (ref: 7063) – noted.
8.50  
Email: Chris Beazley – Captain Shaw’s school petition. (ref: 7064) – noted.
8.51  
Email: YLCA – Neighbourhood Planning Workshops. (ref: 7066) – noted.
8.52  
Email: Sustainable Gov – data protection and gaining the trust of the public. (ref: 7067) – noted.
8.53  
Email: Kevin Wailes CDC – Grass cutting. (ref: 7068) – alternative quote to be requested by Clerk.
 8.54 
UK ISSWORLD – Grounds Maintenance. (ref: 7070) – noted.
8.55 
Pathfinders: A Pennine Journey. (ref: 7071) - noted
8.56 
Email: YLCA – Community Led Planning Event. (ref: 7072) – noted.
8.57 
Email: Grassington PC – Ambulance Service in Upper Wharfedale. (ref: 7075) – noted.


Email: CC Mrs. S. Marshall – link report to ambulance times. (ref: 7082) – noted.
             8.58 
NYCC – Craven Area Committee. (ref: 7077) – noted.
8.59 
NYCC – Visitation of Supermobile to Buckden. (ref: 7078) – Clerk to take on task of displaying notice re: cancellation. 

 8.60 
CDC – Parishes Liaison Group Meeting. (ref: 7080) – noted.
 8.61 
CDC – Register of Electors. (ref: 7084) - noted.
9.
Any other business.
9.1 it was agreed that the prospect of Mountpleasant Farm remaining empty was not good for the village. A joint letter will be sent from the Councillors to the National Trust to ensure they are trying to find tenants, preferably ones with children to help maintain the equilibrium of age groups in the village. If there was no response this to be followed up by phone calls.
9.2      An article in the local press caused some concern when it stated that Buckden House OEC may close down.  It is important therefore that the Council monitor developments closely. 
Problems of the further deterioration of The Buck Inn were highlighted. The fabric of the building is worsening and the loss of the facility is having a detrimental on the village. Therefore a Councillor is to approach the management company to assess their plans prior to taking the matter up with Julian Smith MP to help maintain its viability.
9.3 it was agreed to make a £500 contribution to the Broadband Fund as this was felt would benefit   many members of the community. Mr. Roberts to get the official documentation from Mr. C. Iveson for inclusion with the accounts.
9.4 A Councillor asked about the insurance cover for a parishioner carrying out unofficial salting and sanding of the highway. He was informed that there would be no insurance cover and to advise the parishioner to discontinue.

As all business had been completed, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.50pm.
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